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From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects on behalf of Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
To: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
Cc: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: CKHS/MS Budget
Date: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 1:39:58 PM


Sydney – know it is your afternoon off, so hoping you are not reading.  Wanting to catch up with you
sometime this week to share what I confirmed yesterday about the project budget and shared with
Beck at our weekly meeting yesterday.
 
Should only take about 10 minutes.  Not fully sure I am coming to OAC tomorrow, but would like to
me in the same space to place our call to Karen Soule.  I am needing to spend time reviewing the
ME/EL proposed solutions for four schools receiving improvements as part of the bond, prior to a
Thursday morning meeting.
 
 
Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)
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From: Karen Soule on behalf of Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com>
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23:26 PM


Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project behind
my home.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone



mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com

mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com

mailto:RobinSh@ckschools.org

mailto:SydneyT@ckschools.org






From: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects on behalf of Eatch Beck - Capital Projects <BeckE@ckschools.org>
To: Hanley, Don; McLean, Suzanne
Subject: December 20, 2018
Date: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 1:16:20 PM


Don
Do you have any photos from 12.20.18 documenting the issue at the Soule property?  Additionally I
would like any photos we have showing the road coming down from baseball to the intersection  by
your trailer.
 
Thanks
beck
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From: Newell Doug - ADMIN on behalf of Newell Doug - ADMIN <DougN@ckschools.org>
To: Prince Erin - Superintendent
Bcc: ErinP@ckstudents.org.test-google-a.com
Subject: Friday, October 18, 2019
Date: Friday, October 18, 2019 1:13:37 PM


Erin,
 
I want to share a quick update on current/future issues.
 
Current.
 
Ridgetop Theater.


We met with Central Stage on Tuesday to talk about revisions to the MOA.   I proposed
change in usage, sharing of utilities, more support for CKSD productions, naming rights, and
some other minor points.   Central Stage objected to sharing utilities and we have a difference
of opinion regarding naming rights.
Currently I am awaiting written comments to a draft, updated MOA.     
We’ll need to talk about this issue…either way.


 
Levy Update.


Team developed a recommendation.
Paula has added this topic to next week’s cabinet meeting.
If your schedule permits we welcome a chance to talk with you about the recommendation.


 
SIAW.


Just completed the annual board meeting of the Schools Insurance Association of Washington
(SIAW).
Because of the demographics of the board….I moved from being the new guy to Vice
Chairman.   (Many retirements planned over the next 24 months).
Still learning…but I am already forming opinions.
I am also planning to talk with Joe regarding how CKSD performs risk management.


 
CK Campus – Part 1.


-          Dahl Road.   I’ve several discussions with our local counsel, Ron Templeton.    We’ve found
the owner of the south 960’ of Dahl Road (it is an interesting story).  The owner is willing to
provide a pedestrian easement and he may be willing to transfer.   We are currently tracking
down the owner of the next 200’ of the road.    


-          Next steps.   Determine best approach for gaining permanent access for our students and
then set up a meeting with the residents to address concerns.


 
CK Campus – Part 2.      


-          Frontier Road.   Last night you were copied on an email from Ms. Dawn Ruth.   Despite what
might be implied by her email…she and her husband have met frequently with our team to
talk about the design and provide input.  


-          Overall we’ve made a dramatic improvement to our frontage, new sidewalks, new
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landscaping…removed old warehouse, old school, the CKMS bus loop, and no longer due all
of our buses drive past her house 4x per day on their way to our old transportation facility.


 
CK Campus – Part 3.


-          Tennis Courts.   We’ve been working with another resident, Karen Soule, whose backyard
borders our new tennis courts.


-          Over the past couple of years, we’ve had an arborist evaluate her trees, we’ve removed all
that appeared in danger, and we ensured that she could contact the Skanska team directly in
case she saw any concerns during the construction process.


-          In late September she contacted us verbally about an issue with her trees that occurred in
January 2019.   She claims that a storm knocked over one of her trees onto her home.


-          We are expecting to see something in writing.   At that time we will respond.  It may require
working with our construction counsel to determine an appropriate response.


 
Demolition.


-          HAZMAT abatement at Seabeck is underway.   CKHS will start soon.
-          We have worked with Community Relations to develop a FAQ.   We will also have


communication to leadership and the community prior to the actual demolition of the
buildings.


 
Upcoming.
OHS Construction Schedule.


Plans are starting to solidify around the logistics for the next steps at Oly; we are looking at
adding portable classrooms to decrease the time required for construction….and therefore
reduce costs.
We have some concerns about the team our GC has assigned to this project.    We will be
having a frank discussion with them in the next week or two.


 
LRFP Update.


Slides ready for discussion with the Board on Wednesday.
Suggest we talk about the appropriate level of engagement with Cabinet…and board.   I.e…
should this be a discussion item for the board retreat?   


 
CKSD and KC Land Transfer.


I am working to identify the moving parts for a potential land transfer involving JW, Linder
Field, and property owned by the county near the YMCA.
Need to address valuations and potential end uses.   I.e. is it a park?  Or is there a potential
county use for the JW building?
Hurdles.   Needs to make sense financially to CKSD; and it needs to provide benefit to the
community.


 
School Impact Fees.


The potential growth on our west side might result in the need for 12-15 more classrooms.
Our current impact fees are near the lowest in the state and will only support construction of
1-2 classrooms.  







I am reviewing other approaches to school impacts.   This effort may result in recommending
a change to our impact fee structure. 


 
I am back in the district this evening…and in the office on Monday.
 
Doug Newell, Assistant Superintendent – Finance and Support 
Central Kitsap School District | Business Department | P O Box 8, Silverdale, WA, 98383
Mobile:  (360) 731-7678 | Fax:  (360) 662-1651 | Email:  dougn@ckschools.org | 
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From: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: HOLD for mtg w/ Karen Soule
Attachments: Drainage Solution.msg


CCD 0105.1 - Signed 190409.pdf


Contact:
(360) 204-5236 (home)
775-313-3294 (cell)
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Drainage Solution


			From


			Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects


			To


			Karen Soule


			Cc


			Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects


			Recipients


			soulekaren@yahoo.com; RobinSh@ckschools.org; BeckE@ckschools.org





Good evening, Karen,





I am following up on your request to see the solution that has been engineered to improve the drainage condition between the south property line of your property and the District’s tennis courts. Please refer to the attached sketch which illustrates a swale being constructed in the low area south of your property and directed to a swale the parallels the north curb of the tennis courts to direct water toward Frontier Place.





This work is being released to Skanska shortly. I do not have a specific timeframe for it to occur but the intent is to address it quickly.





Please let me know if you have any follow up questions.





Sydney Thiel





Project Manager | Capital Projects Office





Central Kitsap School District | 9210 Silverdale Way NW, Silverdale, WA 98383





sydneyt@ckschools.org





360-662-1705 direct





206-960-2417 mobile
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Owner ☒ CKSD 



Architect ☒ Integrus Architecture 



Contractor ☒ Skanska  



Consultant ☒ AHBL 
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PROJECT: Central Kitsap High School & Middle 
School Replacement Project 
3700 NW Anderson Hill Road 
Silverdale, WA 98383 
 



CONSTRUCTION 
CHANGE DIRECTIVE 



NO. 



 
 
0105.1 



OWNER: Central Kitsap School District 
9210 Silverdale Way NW 
Silverdale, WA 98383 
 



DATE OF ISSUE: 04/08/2019 



TO: Skanska USA Building Inc. 
221 Yale Ave. N 
Seattle, WA 98109 



ARCHITECT: Integrus Architecture 
117 South Main Street 
Seattle, WA 98104 
 



CONTRACT 
FOR: 



Central Kitsap High School & Middle 
School Replacement Project 



CONTRACT DATE: 10/23/2016 



 



 



In order to expedite the Work and avoid or minimize delays in the Work which may affect Contract Sum or Contract Time, the 
Contract Documents are hereby amended as described below. Proceed with this Work promptly. Performance of the Work 
under this Directive is authorized upon signature of the Owner and will be included in a subsequent Change Order. 
 
 



Description: 



Install French drain along north of the tennis court and catch basin connection per attached EX-1. 
 
Attachments: 



EX-1 
 



 



Work under this Directive will be accomplished: 



☐ With no change to the Contract Price. 



☐ For a lump sum increase / decrease of $ ________ to the Contract Price.   



☐ On a unit price basis with a maximum allowable increase / decrease of $ ______ to the Contract Price.  Costs to be 
substantiated in accordance with General Conditions Article 7. 



☒ With Work to start immediately and determination of any change to the Contract Price and/or Contract Time to be 



negotiated within ten (10) working days after authorization. 



☐ With Contract Time increase / decrease _____ Calendar days. 



☐ Performance of the Work under this Directive is authorized upon signature of the Owner and will be included in a 



Subsequent Change Order. 
 



 



ISSUED BY ARCHITECT APPROVED BY CONTRACTOR ACCEPTED BY OWNER 
Integrus Architecture Skanska Building USA Central Kitsap School District #401 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
Date: _________________________ Date: _________________________ Date: _________________________ 
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From: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: Mtg w/ Karen Soule
Attachments: Drainage Solution.msg


CCD 0105.1 - Signed 190409.pdf
Neighbor Agreement for Tree Removal_Soule SIGNED 171103.pdf


Contact:
(360) 204-5236 (home)
775-313-3294 (cell)
 
                                                                                                
Tree removal agreement from 2017 is attached.
 



mailto:SydneyT@ckschools.org

mailto:RobinSh@ckschools.org

mailto:BeckE@ckschools.org



Drainage Solution


			From


			Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects


			To


			Karen Soule


			Cc


			Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects


			Recipients


			soulekaren@yahoo.com; RobinSh@ckschools.org; BeckE@ckschools.org





Good evening, Karen,





I am following up on your request to see the solution that has been engineered to improve the drainage condition between the south property line of your property and the District’s tennis courts. Please refer to the attached sketch which illustrates a swale being constructed in the low area south of your property and directed to a swale the parallels the north curb of the tennis courts to direct water toward Frontier Place.





 





This work is being released to Skanska shortly. I do not have a specific timeframe for it to occur but the intent is to address it quickly.





 





Please let me know if you have any follow up questions.





 





Sydney Thiel





Project Manager | Capital Projects Office





Central Kitsap School District | 9210 Silverdale Way NW, Silverdale, WA 98383





sydneyt@ckschools.org





360-662-1705 direct





206-960-2417 mobile
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In order to expedite the Work and avoid or minimize delays in the Work which may affect Contract Sum or Contract Time, the 
Contract Documents are hereby amended as described below. Proceed with this Work promptly. Performance of the Work 
under this Directive is authorized upon signature of the Owner and will be included in a subsequent Change Order. 
 
 



Description: 



Install French drain along north of the tennis court and catch basin connection per attached EX-1. 
 
Attachments: 
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Work under this Directive will be accomplished: 



☐ With no change to the Contract Price. 



☐ For a lump sum increase / decrease of $ ________ to the Contract Price.   



☐ On a unit price basis with a maximum allowable increase / decrease of $ ______ to the Contract Price.  Costs to be 
substantiated in accordance with General Conditions Article 7. 



☒ With Work to start immediately and determination of any change to the Contract Price and/or Contract Time to be 



negotiated within ten (10) working days after authorization. 



☐ With Contract Time increase / decrease _____ Calendar days. 



☐ Performance of the Work under this Directive is authorized upon signature of the Owner and will be included in a 



Subsequent Change Order. 
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Integrus Architecture Skanska Building USA Central Kitsap School District #401 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ ______________________________ 
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From: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects on behalf of Eatch Beck - Capital Projects <BeckE@ckschools.org>
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
Subject: RE: CKHS/MS Budget
Date: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 2:26:25 PM


I think that Syd and I can make it easily to your office to call Karen tomorrow.
 
b
 


From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 1:40 PM
To: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects <SydneyT@ckschools.org>
Cc: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects <BeckE@ckschools.org>
Subject: CKHS/MS Budget
 
Sydney – know it is your afternoon off, so hoping you are not reading.  Wanting to catch up with you
sometime this week to share what I confirmed yesterday about the project budget and shared with
Beck at our weekly meeting yesterday.
 
Should only take about 10 minutes.  Not fully sure I am coming to OAC tomorrow, but would like to
me in the same space to place our call to Karen Soule.  I am needing to spend time reviewing the
ME/EL proposed solutions for four schools receiving improvements as part of the bond, prior to a
Thursday morning meeting.
 
 
Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)
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From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects on behalf of Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
To: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
Subject: RE: CKHS/MS Budget
Date: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 2:51:12 PM


Great, thank you.
 
Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)
 
 
 


From: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects 
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 2:26 PM
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
Subject: RE: CKHS/MS Budget
 
I think that Syd and I can make it easily to your office to call Karen tomorrow.
 
b
 


From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 1:40 PM
To: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects <SydneyT@ckschools.org>
Cc: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects <BeckE@ckschools.org>
Subject: CKHS/MS Budget
 
Sydney – know it is your afternoon off, so hoping you are not reading.  Wanting to catch up with you
sometime this week to share what I confirmed yesterday about the project budget and shared with
Beck at our weekly meeting yesterday.
 
Should only take about 10 minutes.  Not fully sure I am coming to OAC tomorrow, but would like to
me in the same space to place our call to Karen Soule.  I am needing to spend time reviewing the
ME/EL proposed solutions for four schools receiving improvements as part of the bond, prior to a
Thursday morning meeting.
 
 
Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
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360-509-5234 (Cell)
 
 








From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects on behalf of Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
To: "Karen Soule"; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
Cc: Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: RE: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Friday, September 6, 2019 5:14:01 PM


Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.


I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all agree,
we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.


Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.


I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.


Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.


Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)


-----Original Message-----
From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW


Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project behind
my home.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects on behalf of Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
To: "Karen Soule"
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: RE: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Monday, September 9, 2019 7:33:26 PM


Hi Karen - thank you.  We have added this meeting time to our calendar and will call you.


Can you please confirm the number that you wish to be reached - home or cell? 


Thanks.


Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)


-----Original Message-----
From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, September 9, 2019 10:48 AM
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects <SydneyT@ckschools.org>; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
<BeckE@ckschools.org>
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW


Yes we can talk on Wednesday at 10am.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 7, 2019, at 9:02 AM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:


Thank you, Karen. Is there a good time to call you next week, day, time of day?


After next week, I will be out of town for two weeks, so would like to get the initial understanding addressed such
that next steps might be identified and continue while I am gone.


I would plan to have Beck and Sydney join the conversation.


Thank you.


Sent from my iPhone


> On Sep 6, 2019, at 7:16 PM, Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com> wrote:
>
> Hi Robin
>
> I met Beck at my home back on 12/21/18 along with Mike Lucas from Skanska. This is the damage from the
water that CK school district neglected to have adequately allowed for drainage behind my property. Mike Lucas
and his 3 associates came to assess the damage also on 12/21/18. I look forward to our next conversation.
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>
> Thank you Robin
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
> On Sep 6, 2019, at 5:14 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:
>
> Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.
>
> I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all
agree, we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.
>
> Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.
>
> I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.
>
> Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.
>
> Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
> Director Capital Projects Office
> Central Kitsap School District
> 360-662-8272 (Office)
> 360-509-5234 (Cell)
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
> Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
> To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
> Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
>
> Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project
behind my home.
> Thanks
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
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From: Karen Soule on behalf of Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com>
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Monday, September 9, 2019 10:48:16 AM


Yes we can talk on Wednesday at 10am.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 7, 2019, at 9:02 AM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:


Thank you, Karen. Is there a good time to call you next week, day, time of day?


After next week, I will be out of town for two weeks, so would like to get the initial understanding addressed such
that next steps might be identified and continue while I am gone.


I would plan to have Beck and Sydney join the conversation.


Thank you.


Sent from my iPhone


> On Sep 6, 2019, at 7:16 PM, Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com> wrote:
>
> Hi Robin
>
> I met Beck at my home back on 12/21/18 along with Mike Lucas from Skanska. This is the damage from the
water that CK school district neglected to have adequately allowed for drainage behind my property. Mike Lucas
and his 3 associates came to assess the damage also on 12/21/18. I look forward to our next conversation.
>
> Thank you Robin
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
> On Sep 6, 2019, at 5:14 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:
>
> Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.
>
> I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all
agree, we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.
>
> Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.
>
> I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.
>
> Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.
>
> Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
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> Director Capital Projects Office
> Central Kitsap School District
> 360-662-8272 (Office)
> 360-509-5234 (Cell)
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
> Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
> To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
> Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
>
> Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project
behind my home.
> Thanks
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
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From: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects on behalf of Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
To: Karen Soule
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Saturday, September 7, 2019 9:02:25 AM


Thank you, Karen. Is there a good time to call you next week, day, time of day?


After next week, I will be out of town for two weeks, so would like to get the initial understanding addressed such
that next steps might be identified and continue while I am gone.


I would plan to have Beck and Sydney join the conversation.


Thank you.


Sent from my iPhone


> On Sep 6, 2019, at 7:16 PM, Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com> wrote:
>
> Hi Robin
>
> I met Beck at my home back on 12/21/18 along with Mike Lucas from Skanska. This is the damage from the
water that CK school district neglected to have adequately allowed for drainage behind my property. Mike Lucas
and his 3 associates came to assess the damage also on 12/21/18. I look forward to our next conversation.
>
> Thank you Robin
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
> On Sep 6, 2019, at 5:14 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:
>
> Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.
>
> I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all
agree, we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.
>
> Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.
>
> I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.
>
> Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.
>
> Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
> Director Capital Projects Office
> Central Kitsap School District
> 360-662-8272 (Office)
> 360-509-5234 (Cell)
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
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> From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
> Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
> To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
> Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
>
> Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project
behind my home.
> Thanks
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
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From: Karen Soule on behalf of Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com>
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Friday, September 6, 2019 7:16:26 PM


Hi Robin


I met Beck at my home back on 12/21/18 along with Mike Lucas from Skanska. This is the damage from the water
that CK school district neglected to have adequately allowed for drainage behind my property. Mike Lucas and his 3
associates came to assess the damage also on 12/21/18. I look forward to our next conversation.


Thank you Robin
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 6, 2019, at 5:14 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:


Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.


I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all agree,
we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.


Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.


I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.


Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.


Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)


-----Original Message-----
From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW


Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project behind
my home.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Karen Soule on behalf of Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com>
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
Date: Monday, September 9, 2019 7:40:38 PM


Certainly my number is 7753133294


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 9, 2019, at 7:33 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:


Hi Karen - thank you.  We have added this meeting time to our calendar and will call you.


Can you please confirm the number that you wish to be reached - home or cell? 


Thanks.


Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
Director Capital Projects Office
Central Kitsap School District
360-662-8272 (Office)
360-509-5234 (Cell)


-----Original Message-----
From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, September 9, 2019 10:48 AM
To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>
Cc: Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects <SydneyT@ckschools.org>; Eatch Beck - Capital Projects
<BeckE@ckschools.org>
Subject: Re: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW


Yes we can talk on Wednesday at 10am.
Thanks
Karen Soule


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 7, 2019, at 9:02 AM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:


Thank you, Karen. Is there a good time to call you next week, day, time of day?


After next week, I will be out of town for two weeks, so would like to get the initial understanding addressed such
that next steps might be identified and continue while I am gone.


I would plan to have Beck and Sydney join the conversation.


Thank you.


Sent from my iPhone


> On Sep 6, 2019, at 7:16 PM, Karen Soule <soulekaren@yahoo.com> wrote:
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>
> Hi Robin
>
> I met Beck at my home back on 12/21/18 along with Mike Lucas from Skanska. This is the damage from the
water that CK school district neglected to have adequately allowed for drainage behind my property. Mike Lucas
and his 3 associates came to assess the damage also on 12/21/18. I look forward to our next conversation.
>
> Thank you Robin
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
> On Sep 6, 2019, at 5:14 PM, Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org> wrote:
>
> Hi Karen - given that your subject line suggests "damage", it sounds like the best first step would be to have a
conversation about your concerns with our project team.
>
> I am sorry to hear that you feel there has been damage.  If the construction project has caused damage, and all
agree, we want to first endeavor to get the condition corrected.
>
> Hoping that you will either engage in a phone conversation or send an e-mail with updated information for
consideration.
>
> I have copied Beck Eatch above, who is a name you may not be familiar with, but Beck has been a second project
manager on the CKHS/MS project since July 2018.
>
> Looking forward to hearing back from you.  Thank you.
>
> Robin S. Shoemaker, P.E.
> Director Capital Projects Office
> Central Kitsap School District
> 360-662-8272 (Office)
> 360-509-5234 (Cell)
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Karen Soule [mailto:soulekaren@yahoo.com]
> Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:23 PM
> To: Shoemaker Robin - Capital Projects <RobinSh@ckschools.org>; Thiel Sydney - Capital Projects
<SydneyT@ckschools.org>
> Subject: Damage at 10388 Frontier Pl NW
>
> Please let me know who the attorney is who is representing the CK school district in the construction project
behind my home.
> Thanks
> Karen Soule
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
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From: Prince Erin - Superintendent on behalf of Prince Erin - Superintendent <ErinP@ckschools.org>
To: Newell Doug - ADMIN
Subject: Re: Friday, October 18, 2019
Date: Monday, October 21, 2019 7:50:52 AM


Hi Doug,


I hope you had a wonderful weekend. Thank you for the thorough update. This is quite
helpful. I look forward to a few more details and see we have some time set up this week for
just that.


I appreciate all you do.


Erin


Erin Prince, Ph.D.
Superintendent
Central Kitsap School District


From: Newell Doug - ADMIN <DougN@ckschools.org>
Sent: Friday, October 18, 2019 1:13:37 PM
To: Prince Erin - Superintendent <ErinP@ckschools.org>
Subject: Friday, October 18, 2019
 
Erin,
 
I want to share a quick update on current/future issues.
 
Current.
 
Ridgetop Theater.


We met with Central Stage on Tuesday to talk about revisions to the MOA.   I proposed
change in usage, sharing of utilities, more support for CKSD productions, naming rights, and
some other minor points.   Central Stage objected to sharing utilities and we have a difference
of opinion regarding naming rights.
Currently I am awaiting written comments to a draft, updated MOA.     
We’ll need to talk about this issue…either way.


 
Levy Update.


Team developed a recommendation.
Paula has added this topic to next week’s cabinet meeting.
If your schedule permits we welcome a chance to talk with you about the recommendation.


 
SIAW.


Just completed the annual board meeting of the Schools Insurance Association of Washington
(SIAW).
Because of the demographics of the board….I moved from being the new guy to Vice
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Chairman.   (Many retirements planned over the next 24 months).
Still learning…but I am already forming opinions.
I am also planning to talk with Joe regarding how CKSD performs risk management.


 
CK Campus – Part 1.


-         Dahl Road.   I’ve several discussions with our local counsel, Ron Templeton.    We’ve found
the owner of the south 960’ of Dahl Road (it is an interesting story).  The owner is willing to
provide a pedestrian easement and he may be willing to transfer.   We are currently tracking
down the owner of the next 200’ of the road.    


-         Next steps.   Determine best approach for gaining permanent access for our students and
then set up a meeting with the residents to address concerns.


 
CK Campus – Part 2.      


-         Frontier Road.   Last night you were copied on an email from Ms. Dawn Ruth.   Despite what
might be implied by her email…she and her husband have met frequently with our team to
talk about the design and provide input.  


-         Overall we’ve made a dramatic improvement to our frontage, new sidewalks, new
landscaping…removed old warehouse, old school, the CKMS bus loop, and no longer due all
of our buses drive past her house 4x per day on their way to our old transportation facility.


 
CK Campus – Part 3.


-         Tennis Courts.   We’ve been working with another resident, Karen Soule, whose backyard
borders our new tennis courts.


-         Over the past couple of years, we’ve had an arborist evaluate her trees, we’ve removed all
that appeared in danger, and we ensured that she could contact the Skanska team directly in
case she saw any concerns during the construction process.


-         In late September she contacted us verbally about an issue with her trees that occurred in
January 2019.   She claims that a storm knocked over one of her trees onto her home.


-         We are expecting to see something in writing.   At that time we will respond.  It may require
working with our construction counsel to determine an appropriate response.


 
Demolition.


-         HAZMAT abatement at Seabeck is underway.   CKHS will start soon.
-         We have worked with Community Relations to develop a FAQ.   We will also have


communication to leadership and the community prior to the actual demolition of the
buildings.


 
Upcoming.
OHS Construction Schedule.


Plans are starting to solidify around the logistics for the next steps at Oly; we are looking at
adding portable classrooms to decrease the time required for construction….and therefore
reduce costs.
We have some concerns about the team our GC has assigned to this project.    We will be
having a frank discussion with them in the next week or two.


 







LRFP Update.
Slides ready for discussion with the Board on Wednesday.
Suggest we talk about the appropriate level of engagement with Cabinet…and board.   I.e…
should this be a discussion item for the board retreat?   


 
CKSD and KC Land Transfer.


I am working to identify the moving parts for a potential land transfer involving JW, Linder
Field, and property owned by the county near the YMCA.
Need to address valuations and potential end uses.   I.e. is it a park?  Or is there a potential
county use for the JW building?
Hurdles.   Needs to make sense financially to CKSD; and it needs to provide benefit to the
community.


 
School Impact Fees.


The potential growth on our west side might result in the need for 12-15 more classrooms.
Our current impact fees are near the lowest in the state and will only support construction of
1-2 classrooms.  
I am reviewing other approaches to school impacts.   This effort may result in recommending
a change to our impact fee structure. 


 
I am back in the district this evening…and in the office on Monday.
 
Doug Newell, Assistant Superintendent – Finance and Support
Central Kitsap School District | Business Department | P O Box 8, Silverdale, WA, 98383
Mobile:  (360) 731-7678 | Fax:  (360) 662-1651 | Email:  dougn@ckschools.org | 
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